
Deaf patients sue Jacksonville 
hospital over lack of interpreters  
Seven hearing-impaired patients say Baptist Health 
violated the Americans with Disabilities Act. 
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One deaf hospital patient in Jacksonville Beach said she was given a 
stuffed monkey instead of the sign-language interpreter she requested 
for hours. Feeling isolated, she finally asked nurses for something to 
hold. 

Another said she thought she was being denied medical care because 
there was no interpreter to explain why they needed her to wait in a 
hallway at Baptist Medical Center South. She later learned hospital staff 
lost a list of sign-language interpreters her mother had given them. 

A third woman couldn’t hear when emergency workers at Baptist Medical 
Center downtown called her name. 

The three women are among seven hearing-impaired emergency-room 
patients suing Baptist Health Systems for violating the Americans With 
Disabilities Act by failing to provide qualified sign-language interpreters. 
The lawsuit was filed in federal court last week by Jacksonville Area 
Legal Aid. 

Baptist spokeswoman Cindy Hamilton said the hospital hadn’t been 
served with a copy of the lawsuit so she couldn’t comment on it directly. 
But she said Baptist is committed to effective communication between 
staff and patients and their families, lists communication resources on its 

http://jacksonville.com/news/health-and-fitness/2010-06-10/story/deaf-patients-sue-jacksonville-hospital-over-sign-language
http://jacksonville.com/news/health-and-fitness/2010-06-10/story/deaf-patients-sue-jacksonville-hospital-over-sign-language
http://jacksonville.com/news/health-and-fitness/2010-06-10/story/deaf-patients-sue-jacksonville-hospital-over-sign-language
http://jacksonville.com/authors/paul-pinkham-0


website and provides several means, including interpreters and devices, 



“Access to hospitals and medical providers in this area has been a 
problem for a long time,” Caserta said. “… Effective communication 
ensures impartial access to care and fosters an uninhibited discussion 
between medical staff and the patient.” 

Other Northeast Florida hospitals contacted by The Times-Union said 
they provide some sort of interpretive services for hearing-impaired 
patients. At Memorial Hospital Jacksonville, for instance, spokesman 
Adam Landau said the facility has a 24-hour agreement with the 
Independent Living Resource Center of Northeast Florida to provide 
interpreters who stay with their patients as long as they are hospitalized. 

Shands Jacksonville spokesman Dan Leveton said interpreters can be 
requested through patient services but sometimes may not be 
immediately available. 

Caserta said of the local hospitals, only the Mayo Clinic has a consistent 
reputation for providing for the needs of hearing-impaired patients. One 
goal of the Baptist litigation, she said, is that it will educate surrounding 
hospitals about the need. 
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